The Building Pathways Project

Notes of the meeting of the Health and Social Care Resource Managers meeting held at Sheffield Hallam University, Room 7334, The Stoddart Building, City Campus,  Wednesday 6th October 2004
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1.
Welcome and Introductions

Judy Smith welcomed members of the group and introductions were 
made.  Judy welcomed in particular a new member to the group, 
Glenys Richardson from Dearne Valley College.  

Membership of the group from the newly merged Rotherham College was discussed. 

Action:  Helen McLaren 
Would check and confirm representation.  
2.
Notes of the meeting held Wednesday 5th May

These notes were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.

3.
Matters Arising

The Wow Project:  
Was due to take place the following week. The 
idea had raised a lot of interest across the region and the group gave 
verbal support to the organisers for a successful outcome. 


Peter Twomey pointed out that Catherine Arnold from Sheffield Hallam 
University had run this model on three occasions and it was massively 
successful and they are considering running this model again.  It was 
found that it worked best with 14-15 year old students.  


Biomedical Sciences Foundation Degree:  BP supported a launch 
of the FD idea and it was understood that it is now moving towards 
validation.  Sheffield College and Rotherham College of Arts and 
Technology are involved with the Foundation Degree and possibly 
North Notts College.  With regards to these developments it was noted 
that Julie Coggins has now replaced Geraldine Shaw at RCAT.  

Judy pointed out that the RDA Cluster development in Biosciences may 
be interested in this development and had suggested to Neil 
Bricklebank that this link be further developed. PT gave an update on 
the Faculty perspective on this development. Ironically the bioscience 
degree had recruited well this year but the FD will replace the HND 
which had been less successful in recruiting recently. 

Action:  Peter Twomey will report back to the group with updates 

    on the Foundation Degree at the next or following 


    meeting.


Foundation Degree in Mental Health: This is a NHSU development 
involving SHU, RCAT and was slowly developing. There are issues 
involving the curriculum and top-up degree to be resolved. A general 
discussion ensued about FD developments with some pertinent issues 
identified:


· What would be the routes after completion of the Foundation Degree? Joe pointed out that those completing a FD in mental health would have 240 credits as would a registered mental health nurse completing an Advanced diploma. The FD student would not have registration however. 
· The role of the professional bodies in recognising FD learning and the transfer of credit needed to be resolved. It was noted however that the FD would be available to people not necessarily wanting the nurse training route into HE. Progression onto professionally registered programmes may mean learners have only part of the learning accredited;
· It was noted the importance of part-time provision for these learners

· 
· Judy pointed out that it would be interesting to have some case studies of the jobs people undertaking the FD  would be doing.
· Jan reported that the NHSU  have now got a framework for any foundation degree developments which should inform any future developments.
· 
· 
· It was noted that Foundation Degree Forward can provide support for FD developments. Now there is a regional advisor for FDF, Charles Pickford, seconded from Sheffield Hallam University who can provide support. In addition the NHSU have an important lead in FDF through   Maggie Challis who has moved into FDF from her NHSU role developing the FD framework.

Action:  Jan Novitkzy will send the FD framework to BP to circulate to the members.

Sub Group around Social Care:  At the last meeting it was thought that developing a sub group around Social Care would be a good idea BP did not get many responses so Judy decided to withdraw from the planned meeting although BP would like to support this area and would look again into setting up another meeting.  

4.
Updates from Members





All present were invited to update the group on developments in their organisations. Some of the key points to note include:

· Sheffield Hallam University Peter explained he is now in a new role in the new faculty of Health and Well-being as Head of Recruitment, Diversity and Inclusivity. He is currently looking at a wide range of issues in developing a strategy for recruitment of students from 'disadvantaged groups' which he would aim to have in place by Christmas. High on the Faculty agenda are ideas about foundation degree developments.  Currently they are supporting an FD in Mental Health as discussed, the Biomedical Science FD and one in Social Care. They are currently looking at best and appropriate models for any developments. The Faculty may 
· be appointing a project worker to support the work.

The new Health and Social Care building had very few problems 
since its opening.  The new Faculty are aiming to promote the 
Wellbeing aspect of their work.  The area of sport has been growing; 
there had been discussions around Sport and Recreation Foundation 
Degrees.  There is a Foundation Degree in sports coaching which 
had been validated 
and recruited to this year. He understood that this 
may contain some elements of health within the curriculum but this was 
an area that could be broadened out more.  There was general 
agreement that there were some opportunities for new developments in 
this area to meet the public health agenda.

 Sheffield College: Vaun updated the group that he was back at 
Sheffield College for four days a week at the college and one day as 
Curriculum Development Manager on 14-16 vocational development 
for Learning for Life. 


Vaun reported on developments of the CoVE; they are nine days from 
going live.  The draft has been approved with amendments which will 
go to local office.  Vaun has done the fourth rewrite for submission for 
15th October.  Once a Manager is in post Vaun will directly manage 
them.  Currently involved in the CoVE are RCAT/Doncaster/STL/In 
Touch Care and Sheffield College.  Vaun stated they needed to ensure 
Dearne Valley College and Barnsley is involved also.

South Yorkshire Workforce Confederation: were not present for the 
meeting but a number of group members had met up with them 
recently. It was reported that the Confederation were interested in 
further developments of the Access routes into health programmes that 
could support the recruitment deficits. The area of radiography is one 
which needed further development. 





It was suggested that the Access Science programme may need 
updating to meet the new agenda. Rotherham is reviewing their Access 
provision. Judy commented that through the Access Integration 
Aimhigher plan there would be funding for a project worker to support 
developments around vocational Access to HE. This activity could 
provide a useful resource to support any new ideas for the Access to 
Health and Nursing framework.  It was reported that Val Regan from 
the OCN may be leading on it.

  
Vaun reported that Lynfa Moses at Sheffield College had been involved 
in the FD Social Care developments. Lynfa was opening the discussion 
on the developments to other partners.   Helen McLaren supported the 
idea and informed the group that 
the new lead at RCAT in social work 
is Jane Mclenachan.  


Action:  Judy will follow up with Lynfa Moses to ensure partner 
contacts are made.

Quality Care Partnership Sally gave an overview of the 
partnership. A lot of developments have happened since the last 
meeting.  QCP have won the Social Care brokerage for South 
Yorkshire an invest in skills contract supporting vocational 
qualifications.  The LSC see QCP future as a broker to encourage 
employers to engage at all levels.  Currently 240 - 250 organisations 
have joined QCP accessing a whole range of services.


QCP will be advertising for a Skills For Life Coordinator as they had 
identified  huge skills for life needs.  Sally reported that she had not 
had time to do an Aimhigher proposal but may pick it up again.


It was reported that Jackie Hunter, Learning For Life Coordinator at 
QCP and Workforce Development Coordinator had been developing a 
range of case studies useable in a number of different ways.  A target 

group of 14-15 adult learners as Care Ambassadors will be involved 
in role plays as part of the Wow Project.  The QCP and Learning for 
Life Board have agreed to share the case studies.  



There was a discussion around NVQ. It was noted that there is 
difficulty selling the product as a progression vehicle and there was a 
need to look at the quality of provision and develop a forum to discuss 
what is being delivered.  The School of Nursing at The University of 
Sheffield do take a few learners with NVQ qualifications but not a lot.  It 
was viewed that maybe some form of a bridging programme would be 
needed.  Judy pointed out that BP had developed a bridging 
programme and provided an overview of the Fast Forward award which 
is due for validation in the near future. One issue to address with the 
delivery of the Award was the funding as it would have to come under 
'other provision' funding streams and needed endorsement by the LSC. 

Action:  Revisit with The LSC; Vaun Cutts to meet with Mike Firth.

The University of Sheffield Joe reported that they are rewriting the 
current curriculum; want to refocus on primary care.  They will be 
offering an Advanced diploma and a degree.  They will be offering 80 
places on the degree route for September 2006.  In preparation Joe will 
be sending out an invitation to local colleges for an event in November 
to discuss the plans.  They have also been focusing on recruitment 
from Black and Ethnic Minority groups.  They are planning a big open 
day for Black and Ethnic Minority students and parents in late January.  
This will be at the Northern General Hospital, invitations will also be 
sent to Colleges in the Rotherham area.

5.
Any Other Business


Helen McLaren reported that the BEM Cadet Scheme had been very 
successful.  Judy felt because of the success of this model it should be 
documented and publicised.

Jan Novitkzy reported the NHSU had developed a new NHS Induction 
programme about the NHS.  They have a CD Rom, Power Point 
Presentation which can be used by FE and HE.  There will be a charge 
to FE 
colleges.  For further information contact The NHSU: 0114 
2263459.




6.
Building Pathways Project, Aimhigher Developments and 
Proposals


Judy did not have time to fully update members of BP proposals under 
the Integrated Aimhigher Development Bid.  Although a couple of 
points were raised: 


BP are proposing to employ a Vocational Access Project Worker who 
will be based at OCN.

Judy explained that the project would be making a proposal for further funding through the Integrated Aimhigher Plan for South Yorkshire for a BP Advocate based in each college with funding up to £10,000 for each college for the work carried out. The remit of the Advocate would be to support the implementation of BPs work.  This would enhance progression and transition of level three learners.  A working group of BP reps met up; to develop the outline of the Advocate's role. Judy explained that from experience of just a small amount given to Dearne Valley College of £2K the work done had made a lot of links in many areas and generated good feedback externally and in the college.  The members endorsed this proposal.


Judy asked members how they felt about the group meetings and if 
they were happy for the group to continue running.  Judy also asked 
the group to give thought to an activity they could develop.

Some points raised were:
· The group provides an opportunity to bring a range of organisations together.
· Gives a valuable understanding of other agendas.

· Dialogue and information in meetings which are followed up on.  
· Projects and  ideas developed from the group such BEM.  

· Enables prediction of mechanisms for provision.  
· Working together more cooperatively and sensibly is very useful.


Action:  Judy will pick up the issue around Social Care.

7.
Date, Time of Next Meeting

A schedule of forthcoming meetings for the year was distributed to 
members with suggested venues.  The date and time of the next 
meeting will be 10am - 12pm on Wednesday 1st December 2004.  
The venue to be confirmed.
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